
Iron County Recycling Committee 
July 16, 2009 

 
1. Meeting called to order by Chairman Luke.  Present:  DeRosso, Erspamer, 

Koski, Luke, Smith, and Wiita.  Also present:  Brunello, Mikula, and 
Prenderville. 

 
2. The Committee recognized the meeting was properly posted and advertised. 

 
3. Motion by Wiita, seconded by Erspamer to approve the minutes of the 

previous meeting.  All in favor. 
 

4. Motion by Wiita, seconded by Smith to approve the bills as presented.  All in 
favor. 

 
5. Motion by Erspamer, seconded by Koski to accept the financial report and 

place it on file.  All in favor. 
 

6. Tire Collection:  We have not collected enough tires to call for a pick-up. 
 

7. Information Center:  A contracted employee for the Wisconsin Travel 
Information Center has been bringing recyclables to the residential drop-off 
site.  The recyclables have been contaminated.  Prenderville wrote them a 
letter explaining we receive a residential grant and cannot accept materials 
from non-residential facilities and their recyclables have been contaminated.  
The Hurley attendants will no longer accept recyclables from the Information 
Center. 

 
8. Public Comment:  Smith asked if the caps from plastic bottles can be 

recycled.   
 

Mikula said Springstead has been accepting plastic oil containers.   
 

Mikula also again expressed the need for an E-Waste and Hazardous Waste 
collection.   

 
Motion by Wiita, seconded by Koski to have people pay $2/tire if they bring 
more than 10 tires.  All in favor.   
 
The Iron County Miner did a very nice job on the recycling ad in the Fair 
Premium Booklet. 

 
9. New Business:  DeRosso suggested the committee meet every other month 

rather than monthly.   
 
10. The next meeting will be held on September 17, 2009 at 5:00. 
 
11. Motion to adjourn made by Wiita, seconded by Erspamer.  All in favor. 
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